Not Just Trails, We have Parks Too!
By Vickie Eiland, LDP Trailblazers

The Lake Don Pedro Trailblazers are a group of property owners, equestrians and pedestrians whose purpose is the preservation and safeguarding of the Lake Don Pedro pedestrian/equestrian trail system, and education of the property owners.

We will also assist property owners in clearing easements around your property.  If you need assistance or would like to volunteer, call 852-9459 for more information or e-mail ldptrailblazers@gmail.com.  Visit our website at www.ldptrailblazers.com.  

As we have continued our mapping and marking of the easement/trail system in our area, we have come to realize that not only do we have a wonderful resource of trails in our area, we have a number of parks as well. Some of them are well identified and used currently, such as Gregoris Pond and Carmelita Pond.  But we are finding out there are many more parks that are not well marked, identified or used.  
We have expanded our goals to include identifying and marking these parks, as well as adding improvements such as picnic tables.  We are working with the LDP Owners Association to earmark funds that can be used for these projects.  There has been a line item in the LDPOA budget for parks and trails, but it was seldom used in the past.  We want to change that.  These parks can be a wonderful asset to our community.  

In the coming months, we will be concentrating our trail marking efforts in the Tuolumne County Unit 2 area of our subdivision.  For those of you without a detailed map of the subdivision, this area starts at Avenida Central and goes between Buena Vista on the west side to Merced Falls Rd on the other side and stops at Highway132 and Merced Falls Rd and includes the Carmelita Pond and Zarzamora Valley areas. 

One item of note, our parks and trails are for Pedestrians and Equestrians only.  Motorized vehicles are not permitted.  I love riding a quad as much as the next person and we are fortunate to have designated places nearby for riding motor vehicles outside of the subdivision.  We have a wonderful off-road park 2 ½ miles south of La Grange on J59 for off-road enthusiasts.  You can ride on your own property.  Many of us have moved to this area for the very purpose of having our property to pursue our activities and personal interests.  But the easements and parks are off limits for motorized vehicles.  Please help us preserve the beauty of our back yards here in the subdivision.
I would also like to mention that April 17 is Earth Day.  There will be a work day in conjunction with LDP Owners Association at El Prado Park and surrounding areas.  As always, we welcome additional help and volunteers.  Check out our website for more information, www.ldptrailblazers.com.  The next LDP Trailblazer meeting is scheduled for Thursday, March 18th at 7:00 p.m. at in the LDP High School multi-purpose room.  We encourage you to come and be a part of our efforts to identify and improve our parks and trails.
Hope to see you on the trails!  Remember to join us at El Prado Park on April 17!
